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	Committee Meeting – 2005/05/03 (Deon Louw’s House)
	


1.0 Attendance List

	Name
	Cell #
	Email

	Deon Louw
	0823764444
	dclouw@webmail.co.za

	Margo Wilke
	0824805077
	wilke@yebo.co.za

	Marcel Witberg
	0827847314
	witbergm@telkom.co.za

	Deon Van Zyl
	0834446983
	g_vanzyl@mweb.co.za

	Chris De Koker
	0823236453
	



Guests


Greg Fouche and Shaun MacLeod

2.0 Opening & Welcome
Deon Louw opened the meeting and welcomed all present. 

3.0 Amendment to the previous minutes

The previous minutes where not discussed and will be carried over to the next meeting. 

4.0 New Committee

4.1 Deon L opened the topic by asking the question, are all portfolio’s / positions required within the committee? He suggested that the committee needs to be made smaller and to formulate sub-committees to deal with stuff like the library. Margo agreed and requested it to be done as soon as possible so as to have a more streamlined committee. Marcel objected to this and mentioned that members join a club, as they believe in the constitution of club, furthermore the constitution forms the backbone of any club and/or institution. Marcel went on to say that if the committee wants to change constitution issues then the constitution needs to be amended, with input from all the members as stipulated in the current constitution. Once the constitution is amended the committee can change things. The decision was then made by Deon L to leave the committee structure as it currently stands. If in 6 months time the committee feels that not all in the committee are pulling their weight and their portfolio needs to be downgraded to a sub-committee level, then the process to amend the constitution will be set in motion.

4.2 Elected Committee as voted by the members as at 2005/04/15

4.2.1 Chair Person 

- Deon Louw
4.2.2 Vice Chair Person
- Margo Wilke 

4.2.3 Secretary

- Marcel Witberg 

4.2.4 Membership Secretary 
- Chris De Koker
4.2.5 Treasurer

- Deon Van Zyl
4.3 Appointive Committee as voted by the elected committee on 2005/05/03 

4.3.1 There were two positions that need to be voted on, namely librarian and marketing. After much debate the elected committee appointed the following committee members to complete the total complement of the committee:

4.3.2 The Appointive committee

4.3.3 Librarian

- Lynn Parker
4.3.3.1 Possible Sub-committee

4.3.3.1.1 Ruth DeKoker 

4.3.4 Marketing Chair Person
- Pierre Joubert
4.3.4.1 Possible Sub-committee

4.3.4.1.1 Bridget Louw 

4.3.4.1.2 Tracy Dawson

4.3.5 Legal Advisor

- Zirk MacKay 

4.3.6 Newsletter Editor 
- Gary Montague-Fryer
4.3.7 Web Master

- Alan Levin
4.4 The following were points highlighted with actions where applicable.

4.4.1 A letter to be forwarded to CN wrt the announcement of the new committee. The deadline for this is 2005/05/04.

4.4.1.1 Marcel to draft a letter for Deon Louw. 

4.4.1.2 Deon Louw to approve the letter.

4.4.1.3 Marcel to send the letter to CN.

4.4.2 Web Master position – Deon Louw to contact Alan to request Alan to become more dedicated with the web.  The reason why Deon L was nominated was because he has extensive knowledge regarding web pages, their designs and their workings. If, due to other commitments and/or business/work pressure Alan can’t get too involved then Deon will request Gary to take ownership of the web portfolio. The following where ideas tabled and will still be discussed in detail:

4.4.2.1 New web address (Possible link from old to new web page)

4.4.2.2 Electronic Library as far as possible.

4.4.2.3 Newsletter on the web

4.4.2.4 Minutes / Documents on the web

4.4.2.5 Our Members Snakes (Top five from each member)

4.4.2.6 Functions Gallery

4.4.2.7 Members Information and / or web page links. Marcel opposed this, as many members don’t want their information made available to all due to certain individuals who send out ‘funny’ emails to everybody. Deon L then suggested that a request to all members needs to be sent out requesting those members who are willing to have their details posted on the web to let the committee know. Marcel to provide feedback at the next committee meeting.

4.4.2.8 Web is open to all – No passwords etc.

4.4.2.9 All info gets posted electronically to the web and not emailed to all. For those who want to see the latest info need to access the web. In addition to this a weekly email will be sent to all members telling them what info has been updated on the web.

4.4.3 Marcel to inform all appointive committee members that the elective committee has appointed them.

4.5 Committee Contact Numbers

	#
	Committee Member
	Position
	Tel #

	1
	Deon Louw
	Chairperson
	082 376 4444

	2
	Margo Wilke
	Vice Chairperson
	082 480 5077

	3
	Marcel Witberg
	Secretary
	082 784 7314

	4
	Chris De Koker
	Membership Secretary
	082 323 6453

	5
	Deon Van Zyl
	Treasurer
	083 444 6983

	6
	Pierre Joubert
	Marketing Chairperson
	084 556 2007

	7
	Gary Fryer
	News Letter Editor
	082 639 4310

	8
	Lynn Parker
	Librarian
	082 228 0268

	9
	Alan Levin
	Webmaster
	082 600 8181

	10
	Zirk Mackay
	Legal Advisor
	082 468 0371


5.0 General Meeting

5.1 Deon L mentioned that the general meetings should be reduced to 4 per year. Margo agreed with this and mentioned that the time and effort that goes into one meeting must not be over looked. Marcel, Chris and Deon V objected to this as the constitution needs to be amended before any changes can take place. Further more it was mentioned that in all the surveys taken from the members the general feeling was to have more general meetings and more club outings. Deon L then decided that the next two general meetings will be held as scheduled, but added that if the membership and the committee don’t put enough effort in attending the meetings then the committee must seriously think of amending the constitution to accommodate 4 meetings per year.

5.2 Margo to arrange and confirm the venue at PineHurst Primary School for 2005/05/27 and to report back at the next committee meeting.

5.3 Marcel to draft the flyers once Margo has confirmed and to forward this to all the members.

5.4 Deon L suggested a “Swop Meeting”.  This entails that members will have the opportunity to swop and/or sell reptiles at the meeting. The action steps are as follows:

5.4.1 Deon L to arrange a meeting with Deon Hignett from CN to get the go-ahead for this. Deon to report back at the next committee meeting.

5.4.2 Marcel to arrange the amnesty permit as per usual for the general meeting. Deon L first wants to approve the application before it gets sent to CN.

5.4.3 Point to be remembered

5.4.3.1 No Venomous Snakes allowed

5.4.3.2 Only CRC members to participate

5.4.3.3 Only members with valid permits to participate. Margo raised a concern that she has been waiting for her captivity permit for 9 months since the day she applied. Her captivity permit has expired, what must she do to participate. Deon L will take this up with Deon Hignett when they meet.

5.4.3.4 Greg suggested that a % of the sales needs to be channeled to the CRC.

5.4.3.5 Members need to produce proof of their legitimate permit.

5.4.3.6 Either a member of CN needs to be present to issue permits and to collect the money for permits or a representative of the CRC needs to do this for CN. Deon L will take this up with Deon Hignett when they meet.

6.0 Legislation 

6.1 Proposal was tabled to draft a code of ethics (COE) and a code of conduct (COC) document to be added to the constitution. To be actioned at the next committee meeting (Deon L).

6.2 Legislation meeting proposed – (Date to be established) (Deon L)

6.2.1 Question that will be asked – What do we want to achieve with CN?

6.2.2 Brain storm various issues

6.2.3 Tackle the top 5 issues

6.3 Marcel mentioned that the committee needs to remember that 80% of the members are interested in the social and educational side of the club and that 20% of the members are interested in legislation. This, Marcel said, was clearly highlighted in the surveys done amongst the members.

7.0 Meetings and Minutes 

7.1 Committee Meetings – It was said that committee meetings need to be open to all members to attend. Marcel mentioned that these meetings are open to all members provided that such member gets invited by the chairperson of that meeting (As stipulated in the constitution). In addition to this the logistics of the venue needs to be taken into account, the catering needs to be taken into account, the sensitivity of certain topic and/or issues needs to be taken into account and if that specific persons who wishes to attend is welcome or not at the venue. All agreed.

7.2 Committee Meeting Minutes - It was said that committee meetings minutes need to be available to all members. Chris, Deon V and Marcel objected to this as the committee was elected by the members to run the club. They said that some members are not interested in all the politics and issues surrounding certain topics and that they are only interested in results that come from the committee. In addition to this there might be sensitive topics and/or issues that needs to be minuted. After much debate Deon L, who was neutral, over ruled the majority vote of the committee present and decide to make all the info available to all. The way forward will be to publish these minutes on the web. If there are sensitive issues then the minutes will depict a “confidentiality clause” and the dealings / details won’t be published. Marcel warned that this would come back and haunt the committee.

7.3 Greg suggested that the committee needs to investigate the probability of establishing disciplinary meetings to follow up on e.g. misconduct etc. This was noted and Deon L will take this up at the next committee meeting.

8.0 Membership / Marketing

8.1 Chris suggested to all that CRC members that hand permits to people that buy reptiles should add a CRC application form so as to make people aware of the club and may then join the club. All agreed and mentioned that the application form needs to be revamped so as to have contact details, web address etc on the form. Deon L requested Chris and Marcel to revamp the CRC’s application form and table this at the next committee meeting. 

8.2 Deon L proposed that the CRC needs to build up to a proper snake show. All agreed and will be discussed at the next committee meeting. (Deon L)

9.0 General

9.1 Deon V mentioned that the Table Mountain cable way station has approached him regarding someone or some institution to provide certain staff members the know-how for removing problematic snakes from their buildings and to release then in close proximity of the cable station. This opened much debate about existing FGASA approved courses being offered and certain individuals offering courses. The committee felt that the CRC can’t give its stamp of approval for various reasons, namely:

· The CRC has not got the infrastructure to evaluate or grade the Snake Handling Course.

· The CRC can’t accept the responsibility or the accountability of students getting injured thus can’t be held liable for such injuries.

· Other CRC members might be setting up a Snake Handling Course thus would be requesting the same stamp of approval. Conflict of interests.   

Marcel then mentioned that any member is welcome to make use of the clubs free classifieds in the CRC’s newsletter and on the CRC’s web to advertise a product whatever the product might be. It is then up to the member to decide if he/she is going to make use of the product or not. Deon L agreed and went on to say that Deon V needs to go back to the cable station people and either give them CN telephone number to contact or provide them with a list of legal catch-&-release permit holders.

9.2 Marcel mentioned that the committee needs to ensure that they can answer the members when the question gets asked – “What am I getting from the club that non-club members aren’t getting”.

10.0 Previous Committee Meeting Minutes (Extract) – Carried Over
10.1 Marketing General

Tracy reported that this will be sorted out and finalized at the AGM.

Lynn Parker ordered the following photo to be printed for her at a cost of R10. No payment has been made yet. Tracy to arrange.

Photo # D1-023  (Disk 1 photo number 23)
Quantity = 1
Contact Number: 082 228 0268

10.1.1 Venomous snake (Cobra, Puffy, Boom Snake) information sessions at Tygerburg Zoo.

Marcel reported that the status quo remains as per the last minutes. Marcel will provide feedback as soon as any new development arises. 

10.1.2 Projects Pending for the new committee

10.1.2.1 Cederberg Project

10.1.2.2 2005 CRC Show / CRC and Exotic pet show 

10.1.2.3 CRC General Snake care sheet – Possible inclusion with 

                          permits sent out by CN

10.1.2.4 CRC proposal wrt cage sizes

10.1.2.5 Slug Eater breeding project - Awaiting feedback from CN

10.2 Legislation

10.2.1 A concern was raised wrt youngsters being rejected to have captivity permits due to cage sizes not being correct. Pierre to take this up with Dr Baard and report back to the committee at the next meeting.

10.3 Finances

10.3.1 The bottom line figure to be tabled by Deon.

10.3.2 Marcel handed R100 and a receipt to Tracy to give to Deon wrt the sale of 20 stickers. 

10.3.2.1 Tracy mentioned that she used the R100 for 

                           refreshments at the last meeting. She has still got the    

                           receipt and will incorporate this with her recon with 

                           Deon. 

10.3.3 Tracy reported that she started with her reconciliation of her petty cash and that she would speak to Deon once she has tied it all down. 

10.3.3.1 Tracy requested Deon to plse come in and see her when   

                           he is in the area. Deon agreed.

10.3.4 Chris handed bumper stickers to the committee members to sell at R 5 each:

10.3.4.1 20 x Stickers to Tracy 

(Still busy selling)


10.3.4.2 20 x Stickers to Gary M 

(Still busy selling) 


10.3.4.3 20 x Stickers to Gary K

(Still busy selling)

10.3.4.4 20 x Stickers to Francois 
(Still busy selling)

10.3.4.5 20 x Stickers to Zirk

(Will pay R100)

Each committee members to report back at the next committee meeting. 

10.3.5 20 x Stickers to Zirk – Marcel reported that Zirk queried this again. Zirk also mentioned that he is prepared to pay the R100, but can’t remember seeing the stickers at home anywhere. Pierre then suggested that Zirk should then at least pay the cost of the sticker and proposed an amount of R50. Marcel will forward this proposal to Zirk.

10.4 Library

10.4.1 Transfer of books, archive etc etc

10.5 Membership

10.5.1 Nothing carried over

10.6 Newsletter
10.6.1 Newsletter to be ready for distribution a week before the next general meeting.

10.7 Web Page

10.7.1 Nothing carried over

11.0 Closure

Deon closed the meeting and thanked all for attending the meeting. He requested Marcel to inform all committee members about the next committee meeting.

12.0 Next CRC Committee Meeting

Venue

:
Deon’s House
Date 

:
2005/05/13
Time

:
19h00

13.0 Next CRC General Meeting

Venue

:
Southern Suburbs (Margo to arrange venue)
Date 

:
2005/05/27
Time

:
19h00







































